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Dear Member Federations, 
 
it is with great sadness that we have to inform you again about the death of one of  
our confederation’s members, who died yesterday at the age of 88 years: 
 

Guy Azemar (FRA) 
 

He was honoured at the recent FIE Congress in Paris as Member of Honour after his 
long-time outstanding services to our international federation and his creation of its 
medical commission in 1966, which he headed as president for several times. 
 
As professor of physical education and a sportsman himself, he became one of the 
most accepted persons for statistics in sport, especially for his researches of right- and 
lefthanders in fencing. 
 
The European Fencing Confederation sends its deepest sympathy and condolences to 
his family and to the French Fencing Federation. 
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